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MEMORANDUM 

TO: Vermont General Assembly; Government Accountability Committee and Joint Fiscal 
Committee 

CC: Kristin L. Clouser and Sean Brown 
FROM: Justin Kenney, Chief Performance Officer 
RE: Annual State Outcomes Report – 3 VSA §2311 (a) 
DATE: September 29, 2023

Pursuant to 3 VSA §2311 (a), please find the 2023 Annual State Outcomes Report which is available as 
an online Clear Impact scorecard at https://embed.clearimpact.com/Scorecard/Embed/71055. To see a 
short tutorial on how to utilize a Clear Impact scorecard, you may view the following short video 
which was developed for the Agency of Human Services: https://vimeo.com/198406616. 

Specific to this year’s report, please note the following items: 
• 38 indicators show a positive trend, 22 show a negative trend, and 6 show a neutral trend.
• The outcomes “Vermont has a prosperous economy” and “Vermont has open, effective, and

inclusive government” have the highest concentration of positive trending indicators while the
outcomes “Vermonters are healthy” and “Vermont is a safe place to live” have the highest
concentration of negative trending indicators.

• The “genuine progress indicator (GPI)” and “percentage of high school seniors with plans for
education, vocational training, or employment” indicators have not been updated for some
time.  GPI is no longer being calculated as of 2018 and the data related to the senior survey that
is traditionally done every two years by the Vermont Student Assistance Corporation is not
available.

• The Administration is doing work internally to identify indicators that we would like to
remove, update, and add.  We expect to submit a proposal for consideration to the
Government Accountability Committee by the deadline of March 1 set in 3 VSA §2311 (c).

If you have any questions about this report, please don’t hesitate to reach out by email 
(Justin.Kenney@vermont.gov) or phone (802-461-6259). 
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